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 Salsalito Cantina Mexican Restaurant, 14535 Nacogdoches Road, San Antonio, TX 78247 
Social Half-Hour 5:30 p.m. - Meeting 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

 
At the start of tonight our Happy Bucks 
pot is up to $741.50. That means if your 
ticket is drawn and you draw the Joker, 
you are going to be going home at least 
$370.75 richer. 

UPCOMING SAN ANTONIO NORTHEAST  
ROTARY CLUB EVENTS  

 

Saturday, October 22nd      Club Halloween Bowling  
           Fundraiser 
 

Monday, October 24th         Madison Interact Club  
           meeting 
 

Thursday, October 27th       Pints for Polio 
            Alamo Beer Company 
            202 Lamar Street 
            San Antonio, TX 78202 
             

Monday, October 31st          Rotary District 5840 
            More Delightful Than  
            Frightful Halloween Event 
            at Morgan’s Wonderland 

October 18, 2022 

Our speaker this evening is 
Will Schulz, former Rotary 
Youth Exchange student.  He 
will be speaking to us about 
Climate Change and 
Mitigation Policies.  Will was 
sponsored by the San Antonio 
Northeast Rotary Club for 
eleven months as an 
exchange student from 
Germany when he was 16 
from 2011 to 2012. After 
returning to Germany he 
studied political science and 
international affairs and started working on European 
Union policy with an NGO in Brussels.  
 

He grew up in the Ahr Valley in Germany, a mostly rural 
area situated in the Eifel mountain range. After the area 
was hit by severe flooding in July of 2021, he returned to 
work in the reconstruction effort. Currently he is in charge 
of climate change and adaptation strategy at the 
Ahrweiler county administration.  Will lives in Bonn, 
Germany.   

bowling 
Are you ready for our annual Bowling and 
Silent Auction fundraiser?  The fun will be 

taking place at Astro SuperBowl, 3203 
Harry Wurzbach at Austin Highway.  The 

event will run from  
12:00 noon until 3:00 p.m.* 

* - If you are bowling, please try to arrive no 
later than 11:45 a.m. to pick up your shoes 

and get your lane assignments. 
We still have room for more bowlers.  We 
are asking everyone to come out in their 

finest Halloween costumes.   
 

Remember that the funds raised from this event 
will be used to award a scholarship to a 

graduating senior at James Madison High 
School, supporting the  

James Madison Interact Club Food Pantry, 
sponsoring two students to attend RYLA 
(Rotary Youth Leadership Awards),and  

supporting other humanitarian causes that will 
help serve our community.   

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

Dan Clark’s birthday on October 23rd. 
 

Austin and Eryn Riley will be celebrating their 
wedding anniversary on October 31st. 

Volunteers Needed for the More Delightful 
than Frightful Halloween event at Morgan’s 
Wonderland 
 

Please find the link below to sign up as a 
volunteer:    
https://forms.office.com/pages/
responsepage.aspx?
id=fRTc6aVrg0iuhtEAEUbuaZCJlFlhP2FErexpR
VC69PZUQk9BRktUSU9PSkRIVlVKUEJFWUww
TFZEQS4u 

silent auction 
We will also have a Silent Auction as well.  

There will be 20+ items for bowlers and  
non-bowlers to bid on.   

Club members are encouraged to help out with 
registration and the silent auction if you will not 

be bowling.   
Please contact Dan Clark at danclark@ibc.com 
or (210) 799-4474 if you have any questions. 
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District Governor  
Dwayne Hopkins  
October Message 
 

I am honored to be part of an 
amazing group of motivated 
Rotarians in District 5840. To 
be honest, Rotarians in our 
District inspire and motivate 
me every day with their 
generosity and devotion to 
service. The month of 
October is going to be great 
for our District. The Rotary 
International theme for 
October is Economic and Community Development. 
 

Rotary Clubs have many fun filled events this month 
towards Polio eradication around the world. The San 
Antonio West Rotary Club is having a purple pinky 
fundraiser event on October 24th. You get to color your 
pinky finger purple once you give a donation towards 
Polio.  Several clubs have Pints for Polo events this 
month. For example, The Kerrville “Pints for Polio” event 
is on October 22nd. The San Antonio Pints for Polio 
event is on October 27th. The Randolph Metrocom 

Rotary Club has a Pints for 
Polio event on October 27 
in Selma Texas.  
 
The District Governor Line 
is also having a “Pie in the 
Face” Polio fundraiser. You 
can see this event on the 
District 5840 page or go to  
https://raise.rotary.org/
Dwayne-Hopkins/
challenge1.  

 
This is your opportunity to see DGN Steve Darling, DGE Monica 
Gutierrez and I get a pie in the face for Polio eradication. There 
are many other events scheduled in the district so please take 
the time to look at the district calendar at  
https://rotary5840.org/events/calendar.  
The calendar covers most fundraiser event, special events, DG 
visits and key meeting dates in the District. 
  
One key date quietly approaching is the District Conference 
scheduled on November 9-11 in Kerrville, Texas. This 
conference will be filled with some great events and inspiring 
speakers. Please get registered for the conference as soon as 
possible. This promises to be a conference you do not want to 
miss. You can register on our District website at: 
https://rotary5840.org/event/district-conference-4/ 

Left to Right:  DG Dwayne Hopkins,  
DGE Monica Gutierrez, and  

DGN Steve Darling 

The San Antonio Northeast 
Rotary Club welcomed Robert 
Martinez as our guest speaker 
on Tuesday, October 4, 2022.  
Robert, a member of the Poteet 
Rotary Club, is also an Assistant 
Governor with our Rotary 
District.  He spoke to us about 
the PolioPlus part of The Rotary 
Foundation.  After his 
presentation, San Antonio 
Northeast Rotary Club president Debbie Degollado presented 
Robert with a Speaker’s Certificate of Appreciation. A donation is 
made in all of our speakers name to the James Madison High 
School Interact Club’s Food Pantry. 

Austrian Rotary member Anton Zeilinger 
wins Nobel Prize in physics 
 
Anton Zeilinger, a member of the Rotary 
Club of Wien-West in Austria, was among 
three physicists who were announced as 
the winners of the Nobel Prize in physics on 
October 4th for their experiments in 
quantum mechanics. Their research laid the 
groundwork for rapidly developing new 
applications in computing and 
cryptography. 
 

Zeilinger, a professor at the University of 
Vienna, shared the award with French 
physicist Alain Aspect and U.S. physicist 
John F. Clauser. Their experiments 
explored quantum entanglement, a 
phenomenon that occurs when two 

particles behave as a single unit, even when separated. The three 
scientists will share the prize of nearly US$900,000. 
 

"I'm still kind of shocked, but it's a 
very positive shock," Zeilinger told 
reporters in Stockholm, Sweden, 
shortly after learning that he won. 
"I was actually very surprised to 
get the call."  He also 
acknowledged the contributions of 
more than 100 students who had 
worked for him over the years. He 
advised young people, "Do what 
you find interesting, and don't care too much about possible applications." 
 

The Nobel Prizes are announced every October and November by 
committees in Sweden and Norway for groundbreaking contributions in 
chemistry, economic sciences, literature, peace work, physics, and 
physiology or medicine. In December, Zeilinger and the other laureates will 
accept their award in Stockholm.  Zeilinger has been a Rotary member 
since 2001. 

Photo by Thomas Duncan/
Photography; courtesy of the John 
Templeton Foundation 

Your commitment this year will help D5840 Rotary Clubs of North 
Central, Mission Trail, Alamo Heights, Veterans Satellite, Northeast 
and the Rotary Club of San Antonio support the Rotary Foundation – 
Polio Plus campaign. You will also join the effort “We Are This Close” 
to ending Polio. We need to continue immunizing children and your 
support will help Rotarians put the world one step closer to eradicat-
ing Polio. 
 

Sponsorship levels ($100, $250, and $500) are available as a ticket 
option. Sponsors will be emailed event tickets based on sponsorship 
level and logo will be displayed at event. If sponsor is a Rotarian, dol-
lars will be submitted to the Foundation Polio Plus on their behalf. 
 

Pints for Polio - General Admission is $20.00 +$1.99 Fee 
$20 donation includes first beer and a commemorative Pints for Polio 
pint glass while supplies last. 
 

Tickets can be purchased on Eventbrite at the link below. 
 

2022 Rotary Pints for Polio San Antonio - Alamo Beer Tickets, Thu, Oct 27, 
2022 at 6:00 PM | Eventbrite  
 

Tickets can also be purchased at the door.   
 

Pints for Polio will be taking place on Thursday, October 27th from 
6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. at Alamo Beer Company, 202 Lamar St,  
San Antonio, TX 78202 

World Polio Day is annually observed on October 24. This day 
commemorates global efforts toward a polio-free future, as well as the 
selfless sacrifices of those working on the frontline of the battle to 
eradicate polio from every corner of the world. Polio is contagious due 
to the ease with which the poliovirus spreads. Although the virus is now 
exceedingly rare because of modern interventions, it can impair the 
brain regions that govern respiration, resulting in death. Polio, which 
has no recognized therapy, can only be avoided through vaccination. 
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